Russell, Christie, LLP

Barristers & Solicitors

505 Memorial Avenue P.O. Box 158 Orillia, Ontario, L3V 6J3 Telephone: (705) 325-1326 Facsimile: (705) 327-1811

Email: rcmkw@russellchristie.com

Douglas S. Christie, B.A., LL.B.
Michael M. Miller, B.sc. in Comm., LL.B.
William S. Koughan, LL.B.
David M. Winnitoy, B.A. (Hons), LL.B.
Edward B. Veldboom, Msc. Pl. LL.B.
Michael F. Sirdevan, B.A. (Hons), LL.B.

W.D. (Rusty) Russell, Q.C., Counsel

Please reply to: Edward B. Veldboom (Ext. 237) Email: eveldboom@russellchristie.com

January 31, 2011

sent by email to BoardSec@oeb.gov.on.ca and fax to: 416-440-7656

Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE: Decision and Order, EB-2010-0253

In the matter of an application by Plateau Wind Inc. Application

Pursuant to s.41(9) of the Electricity Act, 1998

Further to the receipt of the above noted Decision and Order dated January 12, 2011, the Municipality of Grey Highlands is considering bringing a motion pursuant to Part VII of the Ontario Energy Board Rules of Practice and Procedure.

Pursuant to Rule 7.03 the Municipality is notifying the Board that is unable to meet the 20 day time limit to file the necessary motion materials. In this regard, prior to initiating such process the Municipality wishes to receive further advice from staff and its legal counsel concerning the process of internal review, the merits of a potential review and its rights of appeal to the Divisional Court.

The Municipality respectfully requests the Board to exercise its discretion to extend the time for filing a Request for Review pursuant to Rules 7.01 and 7.02. Council of the Municipality will be addressing the matter on Wednesday, February 2nd, 2011. Should the Municipality decide to pursue the Request for Review, we would propose a deadline of Monday, February 14, 2011, for filing the required material. Should Council decide not to proceed with such a review, we will notify the Board immediately.

We trust this is satisfactory. If the Board has any further questions or requires further submissions from the Municipality please advise.

Yours very truly,

Edward B. Veldboom

EBV/dr

c.c. Dan Best, CAO, Municipality of Grey Highlands Tyson Dyck, Torys LLP